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Roby Park Primary School 

Newsletter 

This week’s news... 

Rest in Peace, Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are all saddened to hear of the death of the Queen. We have a book of condolences in the 

office area should any of our parents, carers and families want to sign it. Children will be   

completing some reflections and messages of condolences which we will add to it before we 

send it to Buckingham Palace next weekend. 
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Attendance and Punctuality 
Attendance for week commencing: 5.9.22 

Nursery Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5W Year 6 Year 5C 

98.3 99.4 88.3 98.3 95.5 98.6 100 98.5 100 

Punctuality for week commencing: 5.9.22 

Nursery Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5W Year 6 Year 5C 

1 late =  

7 mins 
0 lates 0 lates 

2 lates =  

24 mins 

4 lates = 

28 mins 

3 lates = 

31 mins 

1 late =  

5 mins 

9 lates  = 

89 mins 

1 late =  

18 mis 

Keeping Up on Our Socials 

Class teachers will be sharing what children are learning and getting up to on Seesaw (logins 

sent home this week) and on their class Twitter pages. If you haven't got Twitter, it is easy to 

set an account up so you don’t miss out! We also regularly update on our whole school         

Facebook page. Follow the handles below to keep up to date and not to miss out: 

Whole school attendance this week was 96.9% which is amazing. Y1 & Y3 attendance has been 

greatly impacted by unauthorised holidays. Holidays will occur warnings and £120 fine per parent per 

child should unauthorised holidays continue following a warning.. 202 minutes of missed learning this 

week for the same children who continue to miss  learning due to poor punctuality. 17 children were 

late this week, several  on more than one occasion. 14 unauthorised lates in the space of 10 weeks 

will result in a fixed penalty notice. Please be on time. You are at risk of being fined. If your child has 

repeatedly been late, expect a visit from the Local Authority Attendance Team to target poor             

attendance and punctuality. 

No Mobile Phones on Site 

Use of mobile phones are not permitted anywhere on our premises, for any reason. 

Please make sure mobiles are put away before entering and leaving our gates      

otherwise a member of staff will have to ask you to leave the premises. 

@RobyParkPrimarySchool 

 

@RobyParkSchool  

 

@SportsRobyPark 

 

@NurseryRobyPark 

 

@RecRobyPark 

 

@Year1RobyPark 

@Year2RobyPark 

 

@Year3RobyPark 

 

@Year4RobyPark 

 

@Year5RobyPark 

 

@Year6RobyPark 
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Passwords  

All passwords for our online learning and reward 

platforms have been sent home this week. Please 

keep these safe as your children will need these 

for home reading, home learning opportunities as 

well as buying prizes as a reward for their excellent 

behaviour.  

Please make sure you have downloaded the parent 

app for class charts so you receive daily                

notifications as we do not send home physical     

letters. 

Uniform Expectations—Reminder 

A polite reminder that your child should be prepared for school and in the correct uniform   

every day. If children are sent in to school with the wrong uniform, PE kit or footwear, parents 

will be called and asked to bring the correct items in immediately. 

Extra-curricular clubs 

Thank you to everybody who has signed up to a club. We have over 170  

places already secured across clubs. If your child is yet to book on to any 

clubs, please visit https://parents-booking.co.uk/ROBYPARKPRIMARYL36 

and see what clubs have places available. We have opened dance up to KS1 

as well as EYFS. 

Apply for Your Reception Place NOW 

The application portal to apply for a place in our Reception class for the school year 2023/24 

is now open. The deadline for applications is 15th January 2023. Please make sure your      

applications are in on time and Roby Park is your first choice to give you the best possible 

chance of securing a place. We are proud to be an oversubscribed school so it is crucial       

applications are in on time to avoid disappointment, If you are a Knowsley resident, to apply 

please visit: https://www.knowsley.gov.uk/residents/education-and-schools/apply-for-a-

school-place/annual-school-admission-procedures. If you are a Liverpool resident, you will 

need to visit: https://liverpool.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/school-admissions/how-to-apply/  

Jeans 4 Genes Day 
Jeans 4 Genes Day is all about raising money to help some of the most 

vulnerable people in the UK. Together as a school, we will be raising  

money for this worthy cause and helping to transform the lives of families 

affected by genetic conditions. Due to Monday 19th now being a bank 

holiday, children can come to school in denim (shorts, dungarees,        

dresses, skirts, jeans etc) on Tuesday 20th September. We will be         

collecting £1 donations. Thank you for your support. 

https://parents-booking.co.uk/ROBYPARKPRIMARYL36
https://www.knowsley.gov.uk/residents/education-and-schools/apply-for-a-school-place/annual-school-admission-procedures
https://www.knowsley.gov.uk/residents/education-and-schools/apply-for-a-school-place/annual-school-admission-procedures
https://liverpool.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/school-admissions/how-to-apply/


 Page 4 

If your contact details change at any time, please inform the office.  

It is important we can contact you in case of emergencies. We must have TWO 

emergency contacts per pupil. 

Dates for your diary 




